NECCA ZOOM MEETING
September 13, 2020
Attendance:  Ron Baldwin, Kevin Bersing, Phil Pierce, Denise Carbonell, Sandy Silva & Rich Tobin, Ted Hughes, Gloria Vivier, Matt McGovern, Dave Perrault, Jim Mayo, Ray Moskewich, Bob Butler, Ken Ritucci, Don Bachelder, Peter Baldwin, Bob Brown, Jay Bickford (Screen name ‘jaybi’?)
Informal discussion prior to official meeting (delegates, some dances going on, etc.). The meeting was called to order at 10:03 a.m. via ZOOM by Gloria Vivier.

Secretary Report:  Motion was made by Don Bachelder to accept the secretary’s March 1 report as delivered. Motion was seconded by Ken Ritucci. Motion passed unanimously.  

Treasurer Report: - Johnnie Wedge.  No report. Jim Mayo had earlier reported receiving phone call previous evening from John, and he was feeling fine and had good news. D. Perrault said he was helping John with member Associations’ dues / notices (all except CT Callers received which Matt said has been paid / mailed). Checks and updated memebr lists will be passed on to John & Dionnes. Also Sandi said Matt would need a memer list for Convention. Motion passed to accept (Dave’s portion) of the treasurer’s report.  
Delegates Report: 
Connecticut Callers:   Ken Ritucci – Starting back up, still searching for lost checking account. Paid dues helping restore treasury in new account. Back state tax reports caught up. 1 meeting before Covid. 
Green Mountain:  Ray Moskewich (Board member) – doing ok, status quo with decreasing numbers which they’re working on, no dances.
Narragansett: No Report (Robert Butler).
Northeast Callers:  Denise Carbonell for Pres. Mike Dusoe – no dancing in Maine.
Old Colony:   D. Perrault (NECCA Delegate), Kevin Bersing (NECCA Delegate) & Rich Tobin (Sec.) – 10 members including Ron Levesque from FL) attended ZOOM meetings.

Springfield:  Gloria Vivier – New Officers: Cindy Hawley (Pres.), Ken Ritucci (Vice & NECCA Delegate), Gene King (Treas.), Gloria Vivier (Sec.). Don Bachelder & Gloria also NECCA Delegates.
Tri-State:  Sandi Silva– Annual meeting held. Resolved some membership status issues including Carolyn Horn now full member..

Callerlab:  - J. Mayo & Ken Ritucci  – Convention cancelled. Caller Training docs (‘Bible’) updateded and out for approval by Caller Coaches. Jerry Story’s 50 call SSD program doc being edited, receiving support as a unofficial program to be voted on by full membership at next convention. Exec Committee busy – will meet in Oct. Also 2021 Dallas Convention (March) safety concerns discussed, along with other virtual options.
Membership:  No Report.
Education:  No Report.
Scholarship: - Don Bachelder - 1 eligible application submiited for approval, withdrawn by Don due to COVID & Northeast School cancelled. To be resubmitted for 2021.
Callerlab Scholarship: No Report. Discussion about the 3 winners of the drawing (for 2020 cancelled Convention) Caroline Horn, Ted Lizotte and Wendy VanderMeulen. Motion passed to roll over these 3 winning scholarships to next year’s (2021) Callerlab Convention. Further discussion tabled until Nov. meeting pending clarifiication by John Wedge (on the allowable rollover procedure / motion).
SDFNE:  Jim Mayo – On hold
CO-OP:  Bob Butler - Meeting this afternoon.
Hyannis Convention 62nd & 63rd: Matt McGovern – Exec Board met and looking for ways, possible ideas to move forward. Everything else on hold. Sandi also reported Exec Board looking at virtual dancing, possibly for Nov. Kickoff? All to be discussed more at this afternoon’s COOP mtg.
Maine Convention 64th & 65th: Denise Carbonell (for Mike Dusoe) – No Report
Permanent Clerk: No Report.
Old Business:
Dave Perrault – Sufficient equipment for Convention. Continued discussing missing equipment (1 Yak Stack) including Hearing Assist (4 receivers?). Sandi has some missing serial numbers and will try again to contact DeNigris family. Dave had given his inventory list to Steve & Bill. Kevin will Email Yak Serial Numbers he received from Scott Bennett.
New Business:
Rich said Hearing Assist equipment is sensitive and can be easily damaged if not properly connected. Gloria said (Rich ‘volunteered’!) guideline doc be created. Motion passed (with Phil & Sandi’s amendement) for Rich to create a Draft equipment document for all to review and upon approval to be part of guidelines (permanent record).

Sandi requested NECCA approval (to COOP) for possible virtual convention format. Jim replied we maybe shouldn’t approve an unknown convention format at this time. Denise gave virtual format overview and average attendance numbers, finances, etc. Discussion on qualified virtual callers & training, possible ‘world wide’ caller(s) attendance. Matt said there’d be a lot of additional technical & equipment training, testing, coordination, etc. Dana (Callerlab) told Mike Dusoe he didn’t think there’d be any licensing issues at this time due to the current Covid environment. Ken asked why Convention couldn’t be ‘pushed back a year’. Sandi replied that is one option being discussed with Denise & Maine committee. Gloria suggested we continue this discussion with hopefully more info at next Nov.meeting.

Gloria asked if anybody was doing ‘live’ calling. She has a garage group of 8-12. They wear masks and dance without touching – this seems to help their call execution & accuracy, bring their own chairs, hand sanitizer & snacks without any issues. Phil said he’d be presenting the 2 couple with phantom format to his club at annual meeting in an outdoor tent setting. Matt said Ken may be starting Challenge dancing soon.
Gloria presented the new Officers in accordance with John Wedge's suggested slate:  Bob Butler – Chairman, Kevin Bersing – Vice Chair, Rich Tobin – Secretary. Jim Mayo said 'So Moved'. There were several 'Seconds'  and finally Gloria asked the Secretary to cast 1 ballot for the new officers, which Kevin did.
· Next Meeting also will be online via ZOOM Sunday November 13, 2020 at 10am
Motion was made to adjourn by Ken Ritucci, seconded by Matt McGovern. Meeting ended at 11:54 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Kevin Bersing – Acting (Past) Secretary
